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December 7, 2020

Virtual Meeting via: Zoom

Present:   						     Absent:  Debra Anderson 
Tye Donahue- Chairman					        Asst. & Prog. Director
Lisa Moran – Vice Chairman					 
Chuck Dello Iacono
Jonathan Briggs
Alix O’Connell
Robert Stanley – Director 
Debra Anderson – Asst. Director
Tracey White –   Assistant to the Director

Chairman Donahue opened the meeting by reading the Governors statement:

Due to the ongoing COVID-19 Pandemic and State of Emergency, on March 12, 2020, Governor Baker issued an Executive Order Temporarily Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A sec. 20. Pursuant to the Order, public bodies are temporarily relieved from the Open Meeting Law’s requirement that meetings be held in public places, open and physically accessible to the public, so long as measures are taken to ensure public access to the bodies' deliberations "through adequate, alternative means."

Roll Call Vote
L. Moran stated present
J. Briggs stated present
C. Dello Iacono stated present 
A. O’Connell stated present
Chairman Donahue stated present

C. Dello Iacono asked for a moment of silence in recognition of Pearl Harbor Day.

Public Comment 
None

Minutes
C. Dello Iacono asked to table minutes until next meeting, as he wanted some content to be added.
Chairman Donahue stated that November Minutes will be voted at the January Meeting.

Code of Conduct
A. O’Connell stated she spoke to Assistant Town Manager Nancy Baker, and Town Counsel had approved the wording of the Code of Conduct.
C. Dello Iacono asked to table the Code of Conduct until next month as he just received document earlier in the day.
L. Moran asked when these were sent as she had not received the document.
A. O’Connell stated that there were no changes since last month, the only change is that Town Counsel has approved of the wording.
L. Moran stated it was worded for the Board of Selectman, and that they were not necessarily related or specific to the Parks & Recreation.  
J. Briggs stated that there were changes to accommodate the Parks & Recreation Commission
T. Donahue stated that he had asked for Town Counsel to review
A. O’Connell apologized for the late time; she only received this afternoon.
C. Dello Iacono made a motion to table until January, L. Moran seconded the motion to table until the January meeting.
A. O’Connell voted yes.
J. Briggs voted yes.
L. Moran voted yes.
C Dello Iacono voted yes.
Chairman Donahue voted yes.
A. O’Connell asked all to review the document before the January Meeting as she would like there to be some action on this. 

Council on Aging Update
C. Dello Iacono is happy to report that the COA has moved to the New Town Hall, and that they all are happy to be in their new facility, though Seniors are not able to attend, due to Covid.
Russ Poole has recently passed away, he was a great member of the Community, serving on various boards and Committees, and was a great Santa Claus for the children of Dedham, he has spoken to the Veterans Agent and COA to put a living memorial at the Veterans Park in Oakdale Square
COA is working on Grant to acquire two hundred iPad.
The COA can provide rides to seniors to doctors appoints, while safely distancing
A drive-up dinner on Veterans day at the American Legion
Thanked Hessco for help with Thanksgiving baskets for Seniors.
Would like to have a vote to reappoint me to the COA subcommittee representative.
C. Dello Iacono asked for a voted to reaffirm him as the representative to the COA.
T. Donahue stated he will put on the January Agenda for a vote

T. Donahue stated that the Assistant Director is at the Dance Program that started this evening.
Assistant Director/Director Report 
Pool
New windows are done in the back and two on the side and hopefully all windows by the end of the week, sent to pool members and put-on Social Media, stated that the windows are beautiful.
HVAC can start as soon as windows are done, will have to drain pool to put up scaffolding, and will hopefully do a deep cleaning of the bottom of the pool, there will be a cement pad on the exterior of the building and remove the roof top HVAC in a few weeks will work with Avery school on a good time to do so, mid-February is anticipated completion date, then we will have to add water, and find staff (as many have moved on to other positions)
Dolan Center
Roofing will begin in March; engineers have had to do some work in the Dance Studio as there 	were some structural issues with a beam.
Facilities have hired a project manager, he is making a difference and helping with engineers, he is doing a great job.

Parks have been getting ready for winter.
Parks Department decorated the new Town Hall and Dedham Square, they took Anthony “JuJu” Mucciaccio out of retirement to assist.
Brought nets down at Gonzalez Field.
Have been doing park clean ups, have put down mulch at Paul Park with three guys, they have received positive comments on the work that has been done.
C. Dello Iacono asked how Town Meeting went
Director Stanley reported that Town Meeting approved a new truck through Capitol, and it has been ordered and we should have it by the spring. 
C. Dello Iacono stated that the Parks employees have done a great job keeping up with the parks and especially Paul Park looks terrific. 
Director Stanley read
· Dance starts tonight with limited classes, but happy to have them back.
· Gymnastics recently started a new session.
· Mini chef, will wrap up this Wednesday, hopefully bring back in January.
· Karate is doing well and growing.
· COA Yoga classes are being held.
· 12 days of Reading Christmas stories 
Lisa Moran stated that she will be reading holiday books via Zoom, with Christmas, Hannukah and Kwanzaa and a few written in Spanish, plays into the Santa calls, and will be reading some as Mrs. Claus
A. O’Connell stated she has Hannukah books and would be offered that she is willing to read as well
· Kitchenette hasn’t been up to code, and needed to be done over and Facilities updated the kitchenette as it was from the 1970’s.
· Santa wait list, there are 160 signed up for calls from Santa, with 60 on Wait List
· Will be meeting with Summer staff soon, hopefully it will be somewhat back to normal
L. Moran asked about cleanup at the pool, will it be a complete clean-up such as locker rooms, stands, desk area.
Director stated that the pool itself is first and then whatever they can get to, then they need to get onto the fields so the Parks Department will need to start about the third week in March.
L. Moran stated regarding staff, there are some kids who are waiting to come back.
Director stated that it is difficult to find weekday and weekend swim instructors, we will have a big demand from residents for Swim & Gym, and will need a big staff due to have had no program last year
C. Dello Iacono asked if the pool will need to be re-grouted.
Director stated that whatever can be done, we had to have scuba divers come and work with underwater equipment.

Director explained that 2005there was a law named for a young girl who drowned (in a private pool) when her hair got pulled into filter and was unable to get out, reconfigure the filters so that suction is not all in one space.
Chairman Donahue asked about the net at Gonzalez
Director stated he is waiting until March 1st, to replace to start fresh in the spring.
Motion to accept the Report by C. Dello Iacono, with a second by L. Moran
Roll Call Vote
A. O’Connell voted yes.
J, Briggs voted yes.
C. Dello Iacono voted yes.
L. Moran voted yes.
Chairman Donahue voted yes.

Old Business  
L. Moran stated that she has worked with the Director to has received the Policy files, she will send to everyone to see if there is anything that is missing and would like to discuss.
C. Dello Iacono stated that it is much work to do on the Policy Sub-Committee, and shared the process of the posting of the Dog Park Committee, for a thirty 
Subcommittee updates should be done monthly, as the School Committee does, has on their biweekly Agendas, just so we have transparency.
A. O’Connell stated that she would like to have subcommittee and appointed committees updates on the Agenda, she agrees that they should be listed

New Business
A. O’Connell master plan December 17th natural resource meeting, and on January 26th will be another meeting. 
Dedham Square Circle will offer an open space and potential and asked that if that is the case then there should be money allocated for maintenance and the Parks & Recreation should be.
J. Briggs wanted to listen in on tonight's meeting, asked that meetings try not to overlap.
A. O’Connell has asked for that to be the case.
C. Dello Iacono stated he thinks that she should keep in touch daily in regard to maintenance with regard to any Open Space, in the Square or anyplace. The more communication the better. Greenspace comes at a cost.
A. O’Connell stated that she will stay on top of it
L. Moran will be helping by doing some phone calls to Seniors and check in, wishes all a Happy and Healthy Holiday and a better 2021.
Chairman Donahue asked to have January 11th, for regular meeting and 20th for the Director / Commissioner Goals 
C. Dello Iacono stated that Capitol possibly for some Parking lot work and security improvements .
Motion to Adjourn by C. Dello Iacono, with a second by L. Moran
C. Dello Iacono voted yes.
L. Moran voted yes.
A. O’Connell voted yes.
J. Briggs voted yes.
Chairman voted yes.
Meeting adjourned. 
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